Mr. William M. Bain, 204 Hightwoor Bldg., Oklahoma City, Okla.

My dear William:

I am sorry that I have not handled your communication of November 30, 1944, sooner. This morning I called C. E. McBride, the sports editor of the Kansas City Star, and asked him to handle this in such a way that would be fair to your father and your family. I know that he will do it.

I am sending your letter and all the data that you enclosed to Mr. McBride. In the very near future when this is printed I will see that you get a copy of it.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCASAH